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	22nd SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                     NOVEMBER 20, 2016

	EPISTLE
Gal 6:11 – 18
	GOSPEL
Luke 12:16 – 21
	Tone 5

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	22nd  Sunday after Pentecost (9th of Luke) Forefeast of the Entry of the Most-holy Theotokos into the Temple. Ven. Gregory Decapolites (816). St. Proclus, Archbishop of Constantinople (446-7). Ven. Diodorus, Abbot of Yuregorsk (1633). Martyr Dasius of Dorostorum (3rd c.). Martyrs Eustace, Thespesius, and Anatolius of Nicæa (312). Heiromartyrs Nerses and Joseph; John, Saverius, Isaac, and Hypatius, Bishops of Perisa; Martyrs Azades the Eunuch, Savonius, Thecla, Anna and many other men and women who suffered in Persia (343). 

	Sunday
	Nov.
	20
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	PARISH MEETING – No Church School

	Monday
	Nov.
	21
	10:00a
	Divine Liturgy – Entrance of the Theotokos

	
	
	
	7:45p
	Choir Rehearsal

	Thursday
	Nov.
	24
	
	Thanksgiving

	Saturday
	Nov.
	26
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	Sunday
	Nov.
	27
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:15a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Women’s Book Club Meeting

	Saturday
	Dec.
	3
	5:00p
	Private Confession

	
	
	
	5:30p
	Great Vespers

	The Altar Candle is donated by John and Nina Bilyeu asking God’s blessings on the occasion of Vanya’s Birthday. May God Grant Him Many Years!
The Sanctuary Candle is donated by Joan Mitchum in celebration of Greg Mitchum’s birthday! May God Grant Him Many Years!

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Nov. 20

Hottle
Corbin
Borger
Thompson
Nov. 27
G&T Jacobsen
S. Jacobsen
Prose
Bilyeu
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Nov. 20

S & D Hardy
D. Rodak
Mka. G. 

Phelps
N. Kumar

&

D. Jefferson
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Nov. 27
D. Pierce
W. Tatusko
M. Mihailov
V. Bumbak
M. Nimmer
&

R. Zabela
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Nov. 20
Following Liturgy
TBD
TBD
Nov. 27
Following Liturgy
TBD


	MEMORY ETERNAL: Dolores Helms, mother of Fr. Mark Koczak, fell asleep in the Lord at age 84 this past Saturday, Nov. 12th, after struggling with a number of health issues. Please keep Fr. Mark, Matushka Jan and family in your prayers. May Her Memory Be Eternal! 

	MEMORY ETERNAL: Lyndell "Worth" Fitzgerald, Father of Doug Fitzgerald, fell asleep in the Lord on Saturday, Nov. 5th. Please keep the Doug, Mary Ann, Nicholas and Jessica in your prayers. Memory Eternal!

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & baby Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; Claire & Baby German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols; Stacy & baby Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich;  and Don & Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, sister Love and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate) and Archimandrite Athanasy;  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah; Joan Mitchum’s sister, Judi, and her son Gregory, who is having hip replacement surgery.  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy, and friends Ellen & Sherrie Garrett;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	ANNUAL PARISH MEETING: Will take place TODAY immediately following Liturgy.

	ENTRANCE OF THE THEOTOKOS: We will celebrate Divine Liturgy for the Entrance of the Theotokos on Monday, Nov. 21st, at 10:00 am. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend if you are able!

	BAZAAR FOOD FOR SALE: Frozen foods remaining from our bazaar are for sale after Liturgy. Prices are listed on the wall next to the serving window. Please see Tina Burpee to purchase.

	THANK YOU! Thank you to all who helped in so many ways, to make our annual Bazaar a success again this year.  Many visitors commented to me on how wonderful the food items were and how gracious and friendly they found St. Mark people to be.  - Fr. Gregory

	THANK YOU! Thank you also to all who contributed to the recent diaper drive for the Shady Grove Pregnancy Center, and to those who participated in and/or supported the annual fund raising banquet.  Although there were slightly fewer people in attendance this year, donations were actually up from last year!  - Fr. Gregory

	OCF MISSION OPPORTUNITY FOR VICTOR LUTES: This spring break I have the opportunity to join other college students from all over the United States to serve those in need, educate myself about The Faith, and deepen my relationship with Christ. This year, through Orthodox Christian Fellowship’s Real Break program, I have the privilege to participate in OCF Real Break 2017! I will be traveling to Valea Plopului, a remote village about 70 miles north of Bucharest, Romania. This community takes care of about 400 orphans, handicapped children and children from families with financial hardships. The orphanage is a ministry of the Pro Vita Association, an orthodox, non-profit, non-​governmental organization. Our team will work on maintenance projects at the orphanage as well as interact with the children who live there.  In order for me to participate in this program, I need to raise $2,500 which covers the cost of my transportation, food, lodging, meals, and materials. Any help that you can give to help offset the cost would be greatly appreciated. This is why I am seeking your assistance. Please consider making a donation toward my trip. You can donate by: Going online to http://www.ocf.net/sponsor/ Under the "Program" section, select "Sponsor a Real Break Student" Next, under “Dedicate my Donation”, in the slot “In the name of”, please enter "Victor Lutes" to ensure that the donation contributes to my trip. Donate directly to me. Donations may be given to me or to Marsha Zellem. Donate to St Mark and put a note specifying that it is for Real Break Romania.  Please keep the RealBreak team and the village of Valea Plopului in your prayers. With much gratitude and love in Christ, Victor Lutes.

	ST. LUKE WINTER BAKE SALE: St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church will hold their winter bake sale Saturday Dec. 10th from 9 am - 3pm. St. Luke Sisterhood is offering a pre-order option for our bake sale which will be held at St. Luke. Nut Rolls, Poppy Seed Rolls, Bohemian double smoked sausages and frozen unbaked apple strudel can be reserved in advanced. The pre-order form is available on the bulletin board in the parish hall. For more information visit: http://www.stlukemclean.org.

	ICONOGRAPHY COMMITTEE: At the last parish meeting, the parish voted for the Iconography Committee to continue its plan of iconography for Phase III.  Phase III includes the preparation of the cinder block walls on both sides of the church between the two columns and including those columns outside the iconostasis.  The committee is continuing discussion with Dmitri Shkolnik regarding the design. Even though, there are some funds left over from Phase I and Phase II, additional funds are required to cover the cost of the Phase III expansion.  Please contact George Freimann or Wayne Tatusko for more information and/or to make a prayerful donation.

	ST. MARK WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: If you enjoy a good read followed by a worthy discussion, please consider attending the St. Mark Woman's Book Club. We choose books well in advance and then meet on the last Sunday of every month to discuss the merits of our choices. Upcoming books are: November 27th – When I’m Gone by Emily Bleaker; December 18th – Touching Heaven by Chauncey Crandell; January 29th – Hillbilly Elegy by J.D. Vance; February 26th – The Art of Hearing Heartbeats by Jan-Philipp Sendker; March 26th – Life Everlasting by Sarah Gray. Book suggestions are always welcome. See Mat. Sasha for more details.

	FOCA: This year's "Gifts of Love" Project is a cruise to Alaska! May 13th – 20th, 2017 aboard Holland America's "The Eurodam" Itinerary: Depart Newark, NJ May 12th at 3:20 pm, arrive Seattle 6:10 pm. Overnight in a hotel TBD in Seattle and board in the morning of May 13th. The trip goes to Juneau, Glacier Bay, Sitka, Ketchikan, Victoria, BC and back to Seattle on May 20th. Following a city tour of Seattle departure is at 10:30 pm to arrive in Newark on May 21st, 2017 at 6:20 am. Proceeds will benefit the Holy Assumption Church in Kenai, Alaska. What a great way to support our church and have a wonderful time, too. See the FOCA bulletin Board or the candle counter for more details and interest forms.

	GIFT SHOP: The Gift Shop has Christmas Cards and there will be a table of Christmas items from the Bazaar for sale in the area of the Gift Shop this Sunday.

	CHOIR REHEARSAL: will take place following Liturgy on Sunday, November 27th. Choir members, mark your calendars and plan to attend!

	GROCERY GIFT CARDS FOR THE HOLIDAYS: St. Mark will again provide meals this Thanksgiving (11/24) to families in our community through grocery gift cards (Giant or Safeway). As we do each year, we will help the families of Stepping Stones Shelter; families referred to us through Montgomery County Public Schools; as well as the folks normally supported through our St. Mark Food pantry and our rector’s Discretionary Fund. All too readily at this time of year, distractions drive us to forget our calling as Good Samaritans; Christ’s commandments in Matthew 25:35; and we find ourselves busy with everything and nothing. But if we can take a moment to step aside and remember the grace and gifts found so abundantly among us, and take a small step here and now to do something for our brothers and sisters everywhere and in every person, we might find more meaning in our own holidays. So if you can and you will, please remember to stop by Giant or Safeway to pick up some grocery cards ($20 or $25 cards preferred.) If that doesn’t work, we’ll also accept checks marked “Grocery Cards” in the memo field. We’ll be taking collections through Christmas, but with Thanksgiving around the corner, we’re working to an early, Sunday, November 20th deadline. Please don’t delay! Give as you can, as your circumstances allow, and as early and often as you might. Finally, please note that we can save some stressful moments for our recipients if you can remember to take the activation receipt to your gift card before making your donation. Any questions, please contact Skip Mersereau (jwmster@gmail.com or (240) 281 – 7703). Thank you!
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